From: Julie Lynch <jlynch@chipublib.org>
Sent: Thursday, June 16, 2016 6:37 PM
To: Berlin, Steve; Telli, Andrea
Subject: Re: Report from Julie Lynch/CPL regarding trip to Haiti for library conference - Ethical Concerns - Per diem 

 

Hi Steve, 

I attended the 2016 conference for the 46th Annual Association of Caribbean University, Research, and Independent Libraries (ACURIL) in Petionville, Haiti, which is located just outside of Port-au-Prince. The conference dates were June 5-9. I left for Haiti on June 4 and returned to Chicago on June 10.  I returned to work on Sunday, June 12.

Airfare, hotel, breakfast and lunches as well as one evening meal was paid for by FOKAL. I received $500 USD as a per diem to cover meals and incidentals while I was in Haiti. I spent $113 of this amount, but I wrote a check to Friends of FOKAL, the US based organization that supports FOKAL in Haiti, and returned the entire $500 honorarium to them. They will donate the money back to the FOKAL library initiatives. 

I was invited to present at the conference by Erick Toussaint, a colleague I met through the Global Libraries - INELI program sponsored by the Gates Foundation. Erick is a librarian with FOKAL and was chair of the local organizing committee. We presented an interactive session on communication styles and channels. It was well attended and well received. 

It was only the second time in the history of this conference that it has been held in Haiti. It was attended by librarians from all over the Caribbean. The predominant language of the conference was French and English. I'm glad I've kept up my French skills! 
Thank you,
Julie
Julie Lynch | Librarian
Sulzer Regional Library | Chicago Public Library

